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Question 

 
“Following Oral Question 215/2021, and in the light of the current recruitment and retention difficulties 

experienced in the care sector, will the Minister indicate whether, in consultation with the Care 

Commissioner, he will prepare a report on the potential impact of the adoption of the terms and conditions 
contained in the Jersey Ethical Care Charter for Homecare, as agreed by the States through adoption of 

P.48/2017 but never delivered by previous Ministers?” 

 
 

Answer 

 
 

This Government, in liaison with the Privileges and Procedures Committee, will undertake an exercise to 

review outstanding Propositions from previous States Assembly decisions to determine how best to 

progress them or to return them to the Assembly.  

 

In relation to the Ethical Care Charter, in November 2022, the Jersey Care Commission (JCC) produced a 

report on ‘Addressing challenges and risks in social care.’  Amongst other challenges, this report 

discussed the JCC’s findings on the issues that regulated care providers, including home care providers, 

are facing in recruiting and retaining care staff.  The evidence relied on by the JCC was obtained in 

carrying out its usual regulatory and inspection responsibilities; from engagement events with the sector; 

and the results of a sector-wide survey of 120 care providers and adult social care managers. 

 

The JCC made seven recommendations in the report, including recommendations that the Government 

should review some areas of policy that impact on the recruitment and retention of care workers. 

 

As set out in the Minister for Health and Social Services’ 2023 Ministerial Plan, the Minister will 

commence work across the Council of Ministers to agree a whole-island workforce strategy which will 

set out how the Government will work to address barriers to recruitment and retention, including for the 

home care workforce. 

 

While this important work is ongoing and as the JCC has recently produced a thorough report on the 

current issues affecting the care sector, I do not intend to request either that it directly undertakes or 

assists me to undertake any further reports to address these matters at this stage. 

 

 

https://statesassembly.gov.je/assemblyquestions/2021/(215)%20dep%20southern%20to%20env%20re%20regulation%20of%20care%20jersey%20law%202014.pdf
https://statesassembly.gov.je/Pages/Propositions.aspx?ref=P.48/2017(Re-issue)&refurl=%2FPages%2FPropositions.aspx%3FSortBy%3Ddate%26page%3D18

